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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1127


	Bill #:
	HB 254 HCS


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to law enforcement training.


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Derrick Graham


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	Local law enforcement


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	 
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
KRS Chapter 15.334 deals with mandatory training for law enforcement students and certified peace officers.  HB 254 HCS amends KRS 15.334 to include additional training requirements on the subject of the service and enforcement of orders of protection. 

HB 254 HCS makes protective order training a mandatory part of the training received by all students attending a law enforcement basic training course.  The bill further requires certified peace officers to undergo protective order training once every two years. The Justice and Public Safety Cabinet is responsible for providing this training which may be offered via currently available technology.  

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 254 HCS is unchanged from the original assessment of HB 254.  The impact of HB 254 HCS on local governments is indeterminable but is expected to be a minimal burden for local law enforcement.

HB 254 HCS requires students attending a law enforcement training course to receive protective order training.  The protective order training requirement for basic law enforcement will be built into the existing training curriculum. Under KRS 15.334, law enforcement trainees are subjected to a litany of mandatory training subjects.  The addition of protective order training will not lengthen or increase the cost of the basic training course.      
HB 254 HCS further requires all certified peace officers to complete continuing education training on protective orders at least once every two years.  This is added to the existing mandate that certified peace officers receive training on domestic violence and abuse. If the protective order course consists of a relatively brief course that peace officers may receive (either via technology or live) in their own jurisdiction, then passage of HB 254 HCS would impose a minimal financial burden on local law enforcement.  However, if the training is lengthy and peace officers are required to travel to a location for a live presentation, then passage of HB 254 HCS would, of course, be more costly. 
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	Kentucky Department of Criminal Justice Training
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